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Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
Chinook Building
401 Fifth Avenue, Suite 810
Seattle, WA  98104



MEMORANDUM

DATE:	April 5, 2011

TO:		Councilmember Julia Patterson, Chair, Budget and Fiscal Management
Committee

FROM:	Dwight Dively, Director, PSB

RE:		Executive Process for Developing the 2012 Proposed Budget


[bookmark: _Toc283789708][bookmark: _Toc283789896][bookmark: _Toc283790207][bookmark: _Toc283799681][bookmark: _Toc283799834][bookmark: _Toc283799883]Thank you for the opportunity to brief the Budget and Fiscal Management Committee regarding County Executive Constantine’s process for developing the 2012 Proposed Budget.  The Executive and I welcome your thoughts about how we can use this process to further the collaboration we developed for the 2011 Budget.

The Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB) issued instructions for developing 2012 budgets to County agencies last month.  This year’s budget process includes several changes from past practices.  This is the first budget that is fully informed by the King County Strategic Plan (KCSP), which was adopted last summer.  It is also the first budget process to be managed by PSB, which brings together the staff responsible for this range of functions.

The economic and financial situation continues to be challenging.  The preliminary forecast adopted by the King County Forecast Council on March 9 reflects a gradual improvement in the economy, including increases in sales taxes and other economically-sensitive revenues.  While this is a positive development, forecasters generally expect a slow recovery.  For example, the sales tax revenue received by the Transit Division is not expected to return to its previous peak (reached in 2007) until 2014.  Similarly, countywide assessed property value is not expected to return to its 2009 peak until 2015.

Many County funds face their own challenges.  Revenues for roads, surface water management, and Real Estate Excise Tax are adversely affected by annexations.  Several programs, notably in Public Health and Community and Human Services, have already taken significant cuts in state and federal support.  The State House of Representatives issued its draft 2011-2013 budget yesterday, which reflects additional cuts in human service and health programs.  The County’s General Fund has had major expenditure cuts over the last three years, but divergent trends in costs and revenues means that it has an annual “gap” of $15-25 million in most years in the foreseeable future.

The Executive sees the budget process as an opportunity to implement major parts of the King County Strategic Plan.  For the 2012 budget, the County will improve the linkages among strategy, performance measures, and budget decisions.  Several agencies have volunteered to be test cases for “product-based” budgets, in which the services they provide will be organized as individual products with quality, timeliness, and cost per unit measurements.  The plan is to gradually expand this approach to all parts of County government over the next few years.

In this context, the Executive’s goal to find 3 percent annual efficiencies in County programs is critical.  Our goal is to reduce the cost growth of County services by 3 percent annually compared with historical cost trends, without sacrificing the quality of services.  These 3 percent efficiencies can be found internally within agencies, such as improved processes or more effective use of technology, or centrally across County government, such as managing health care costs more effectively to reduce cost trends. The Executive and PSB recognize that some agencies will find it difficult to identify 3 percent efficiencies without reducing services, and we have offered to work with all agencies, including those directed by separately-elected officials, to develop and evaluate ideas.  This initiative is discussed in more detail below.

In addition, this budget process continues the County’s commitment to equity and social justice (ESJ).  The budget instructions ask agencies to describe the processes used to evaluate ESJ implications of the budget and to provide analysis of ESJ impacts of specific budget proposals.  The Executive Office and PSB will compile these ideas and share them with agencies to broaden our understanding of ESJ concepts and refine our techniques for the future.  For the 2013 budget process, we plan to take another step by asking agencies to do ESJ reviews of selected programs, especially in the context of the new demographic data emerging from the 2010 Census.

Finally, the County Council recently adopted a motion, with the Executive’s support, that lays out a schedule to gradually move the entire government to biennial budgeting.  For 2012-2013, the Department of Transportation (DOT) and the Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES) will prepare biennial budgets.  The biennial cycle will subsequently be shifted by a year, so DOT and DDES will prepare biennial budgets for 2013-2014, and will be joined in this effort by most non-General Fund departments.  It is expected that the entire government, including General Fund agencies, will move to biennial budgeting for 2015-2016.  This shift should provide more time for planning and performance measurement in the “off years” of the budget cycle.
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A key component of the Executive’s approach to reforming the County’s finances and setting the County on a financially sustainable path is to reduce the gap between the County’s historical cost growth (roughly 6 percent annually on average) and the Consumer Price Index (roughly 3 percent annually on average).  The financial stewardship goal of the King County Strategic Plan is explicit that the County must: “Keep the county’s cost of doing business down, including keeping growth in costs below the rate of inflation.”  

In order to meet this Strategic Plan goal, the Executive has challenged agencies to find 3 percent improvements in productivity or efficiency in each annual budget cycle.  This approach was used in crafting much of the 2011 budget, but because finding the systemic efficiencies envisioned by this challenge takes time and the 2011 budget process was already underway, not every agency was able to find such efficiencies.  In 2012, however, agencies are expected to identify these efficiencies.  To provide greater clarity about the 3 Percent Efficiencies Challenge, PSB has provided the following three considerations:

1. A 3 percent improvement in efficiency means that the same amount of service, with the same quality level, should be delivered for 3 percent less cost than would have been the case under historic cost growth rates.  Conversely, the same amount of money should buy 3 percent more service at the same quality level.

2. The 3 percent is measured against the historic cost trend for county services, adjusted for current conditions (e.g. lower inflation than prevailed historically).  It is not measured against the prior year’s costs.  For example, if producing a unit of service (a “product”) at a particular quality level cost $1,000 in 2011, and if the county’s historic cost growth in producing that product was 6 percent per year (a fairly typical historical figure), the cost “baseline” would be $1,060 for 2012.  The 3 percent efficiency goal suggests that the 2012 cost should be held to $1,028.20 (3 percent less than $1,060), or $1,030 in round numbers.  Note that the 2012 cost is still higher than the 2011 cost, but the cost growth is now much closer to a sustainable level.

3. From an agency budget perspective, 3 percent efficiencies can come from both “internal” and “external” sources.  Internal sources are productivity improvements developed within an agency, often through ideas generated by employees.  Examples identified for the 2011 budget included using less expensive paper stock in Elections, using on-call jurors at Superior Court, and finding insurance savings within the Wastewater Treatment Division.

External sources for efficiencies typically derive from countywide policy changes or savings generated by internal service departments.  For the 2011 budget, the largest savings were generated by Labor Relations working with the county’s unions to forego a cost-of-living wage adjustment in 2011, which saved about $25 million countywide.  Other examples of the potential for external efficiencies are more cost-effective use of countywide technology, such as consolidating servers at the data center, or consolidating space to reduce rental rates.

Conclusion

The 2012 budget process will be challenging: it combines many new ideas with difficult financial situations for many funds.  We look forward to working with the Council as we developed the Proposed Budget.





cc:	Toni Rezab, PSB
	Joe Woods, Executive Office
	Mark Melroy, Council Central Staff
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